
November 2004 
 
Dear Pastors and Friends, 
 
I am excited to share with you a part of God’s blessings this month.  
 
REPORTS FROM TWO OF OUR MISSION CHURCHES 
 
Bro.  Llona, Pastor in San Jose, had an average of 86 in attendances, with 11 saved last 
month. He is in a rural area.  He walks in the mountains to do visitation and has been 
faithfully serving the Lord for18 years. He grew up there and has burden for his people. 
 
Bro. Solomon, is 75 years old and pasturing in a town about 400 kilometers (240 Miles) 
from Manila. He has an average of 50 in attendance and had 10 saved. last month.  This 
man was saved from our radio broadcast years ago and had been for many years 
faithfully working for the Lord.  
 
HOME BASE CHURCH 
 
We had family day last month.  God gave us 58 visitors, 36 new families and 26 
SAVED.  Our people have a burden for the unsaved family members. We had 39 saved 
for the month. 
 
In my last letter I told you of two people being saved.  I am blessed because I have people 
telling me that they won their sister-in law, another told me he drove 250 Kilometers and 
won his sister and daughter to the Lord.  They were in church last Sunday.  I see God 
moving on the hearts of our people concerning souls winning.  A time of being 
REJOICING to see the hand of God moves on peoples hearts. 
 
Thank your daily prayers and regular financial support. Donna and I need both. 
 
1. Pray for our home base church-this is mission month. We are asking for all 
members to give their Faith Promise and become regular tithers.   
2. A revival sent from God to our home base church. 
 
Your missionary,                                                 Rec’d 
 
Boyd & Donna Lyons 
 
 
 


